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July 4, 2020 

 
 
Dear Trinity Church Family, 
 
This week there have been some positive tests for the COVID-19 virus in Stanton-area church 
community.  While we do not know of any cases in the Trinity congregation the Elder Board has 
voted to cancel meeting for this Sunday 05JUL20 as a precaution.  
 
Some of the information that led to this decision - 

● Three positive tests 
● Five pending tests 
● Additional people exhibiting symptoms but have not been tested yet 
● Due to illness, Pine Grove has cancelled services for two weeks 
● Out of caution, First Congregational has cancelled services for this week 

This decision was not entered into lightly.  The Elder Board will be meeting on Monday night to 
discuss and plan further.  We appreciate your prayers and support as we look to God for 
wisdom, guidance, and grace to navigate this challenging time.  
 


